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ZEELAND CHARTER TOWNSHIP 
BOARD MEETING 

March 15, 2022 
 

 
The Zeeland Charter Township Board held a Regular Board meeting on March 15, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. in the 
Township Hall at 6582 Byron Road, Zeeland, Michigan. Members present: Supervisor Oonk, Treasurer 
Veldheer, Clerk Kraak, Trustees Brink, Salisbury and Bosma. Absent: Riemersma. 
 

Supervisor Oonk called the meeting to order. 
Recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 
Invocation offered by Supervisor Oonk. 
 
Treasurer Veldheer motioned to approve the minutes of the February 1, 2022 meeting. Trustee 
Salisbury supported the motion which passed. 
 

Business Items: 
a. Mandy Cooper from Lakeshore Advantage presented their Business Intelligence Report 

sharing the growth and challenges of area industry. 
  

b. Trustee Brink motioned to approve $30,500 for the cost of an emergency siren, pole 
and service run. Trustee Bosma seconded the motion which passed with a roll call vote: 
AYES: Oonk, Kraak, Veldheer, Brink, Salisbury, Riemersma, and Bosma. Absent: 
Riemersma. 
  

c. Joe Bush from Ottawa County Water Resources presented a resolution for Black Creek 
Drain Work. This has been tabled until a few changes are made to the resolution 
wording.  
 

d. Discussed creating a Jake Brake Ordinance 
 

e. Treasurer Veldheer motioned to approve the Bluff Lakes #5 Platt. Clerk Kraak 
seconded the motion which passed with a roll call vote: 
AYES: Oonk, Kraak, Veldheer, Brink and Salisbury. Absent: Riemersma. Abstain: 
Bosma 
 

Committee Reports: 
a. PARKS & RECREATION – The entrance sign at the Drenthe Grove is falling down. A 

new one is part of the parking lot project scheduled for this summer. They will attempt 
to straighten it until it’s replaced.  

 
Meeting adjourned at 8:42pm 
Respectfully submitted, 
Kate Kraak –Clerk  


